
 

 

Welcome to  

Shabbat Services 

 
 

16 Sivan 5777 
Friday, June 9, 2017  

6:00pm Shabbat Services  
Candle Lighting 7:18pm  

 
Saturday, June 10, 2017 

9:00am Shabbat Services  
Parashat Beha’alotekha 

Numbers 8:1 – 12:16 (Etz Hayim p. 816; Hertz p. 606) 
Haftarah: Zekhariah 2:14 – 4:7 (Etz Hayim p. 837; Hertz p. 620) 

 
Shabbat Observance Ends at 8:20pm 

 
QUOTE FOR THE WEEK / FRASE DE LA SEMANA 

 
“Use a microscope on yourself and a telescope on others.”  

 
“Usa un microscopio en ti mismo y un telescopio en los demás.” 

 

- Unknown  
 

 
 

3400 N. Dobson Road, Chandler, AZ 85224 480-897-3636  
email:  office@tbsev.org; website:  www.tbsev.org 

Shabbat Bulletin:  shabbatbulletin@tbsev.org 
480-897-3636, rabbi@tbsev.org  

 

 

REFUA SHLEYMA:  Prayers are needed for Chaya Rena bat Fela, sister-in-law of Gloria 
Windmiller; Chaim Laib ben Esther, brother of Walter Berkey; Angeline Johnson, sister 
of Louis Ramirez; Don Tufarelli and Rosemarie Tufarelli, friends of Barbara and Tony 
Tricoci; Joe Kurka, friend of Barbara Gold; Zeev ben Katia; Alexander Moshe HaLevi 
ben Rivkah, father of Regina Fischer; Rivkah bat Rachel, grandmother of Regina Fischer; 
Sabra Magenheim,  friend of Jessica Dwork; Hannah bat Tsinyah, friend of Michele 
Millman; Brenda Carson, sister of Rebecca Toledo; Avram ben Shlomo; Bruce Steffens, 
nephew of Helen Cherner; Alan Blau, father of Aaron Blau; Sue Goldstein Rukaniec 
(Esther bat Yehudit), friend of Regina Fischer; Philip Logan Cherner, grandson of Helen 
Cherner; Ayala bat Zehava, sister of Ronen Shtayer; Lulu Schilling; Krista Lukas; 
William Sucher (Zev ben Michael); Ariel Barragan; Breed Naughton; Allen Benedict; 
Ingrid Gallegos; Moshe ben Hanah, brother-in-law of Ruti Keren; Jane Eles; Michael 
Ross (Moshe ben Chana Rivka); Hannah bat Esther; Ray Tennison; Joy Tennison; 
Natalie Steffens, sister-in-law of Helen Cherner; Alan Kleinman; Helen Cherner; Judi 
Moss-Pollack (Yehudit bat Benyamin); Bill Pollack (Moshe ben Miriam); Harav Yisrael 
Shimon ben Liba Braine; Judith Schnee; Brenda Waldman, mother of David Waldman; 
Monica Sampson;  Amber Sampon; Caleb Rhodes. 
YAHRZEITS:  Morris Smoliak, grandfather of Michael Uditsky; Marilyn Taksin, adopted 
sister of Barbara Tricoci; Florence Weiner, mother of Jack Millman and grandmother of 
Steve Millman; Susan Berkowitz, mother of Adam Berkowitz; Peggy Davidson, mother of 
Carol Abrams; Ida Liff, grandmother of Leslie Berkey; Helen Weisman, mother of Michael 
Weisman; Elayne Butler, sister of David Butler; Sam Colodner, brother of Charles 
Colodner; David Weiss, grandfather of Linda Radke; Mollie Garr, grandmother of Barbara 
Fisher; Steven Warren Kaplow, brother-in-law of Charlotte Kaplow; Bertram Wollner, 
father of Debra Wollner. 
CONDOLENCES: 
It is with great sadness that we inform you of the passing of Robert Lieb, father of David 
Lieb and grandfather of Rachel and Ben.  Notes of condolence may be sent to David Lieb, 
6722 E. Sweetwater Ave., Scottsdale AZ 85254.  
 

 It is with great sadness that we inform you of the passing of Leo Krampf. Notes of 
condolence may be sent to  Michael and Louise Heeman, 7126 E. Madero Ave., Mesa, 
AZ 85209.   
The families  appreciate the thoughts and prayers of the community during this very difficult 
time.  

HaMakom yenakhem etkhem b'tokh she'ar avelei Tzion Virushalayim.    
May God comfort you together with all the other mourners of Zion and Jerusalem. 

.EXECUTIVE BOARD of TBS-EV 

President Steve Millman 480-632-0603 president@tbsev.org  
Executive VP Bryan Cederbaum 480-321-6545 execvp@tbsev.org 
VP Business Admin David Waldman 480-940-8531 vpadmin@tbsev.org 
VP Facilities Admin David Shapiro 602-918-6479 vpfacilities@tbsev.org 
VP Ritual Sandy Wechsler 201-956-5649 vpritual@tbsev.org 
VP Finance Jill Glickman 480-993-3928 vpfinance@tbsev.org 
VP Education Sarah Bochenek 856-693-0934 vped@tbsev.org 
Secretary Debra Wollner 480-655-8508 secretary@tbsev.org 
Treasurer  Scott Schnee 602-740-1034 treasurer@tbsev.org 
Past President Debora Bloom 480-969-8372 pastpresident@tbsev.org 
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 Friday Evening Oneg and Saturday Morning Kiddush Sponsored by TBS-EV 
Greeters:  Friday – Sarah Bochenek; Saturday – Scott Schnee 

Announcements:  Friday – Sandy Wechsler; Saturday – David Waldman 
 

See further information on items in bold throughout the bulletin 
Fri. Jun 9 6:00pm Shabbat Services 
Sat. Jun 10 9:00am Shabbat Services; 7:00pm Girls’ Night In  
Sun. Jun 11 Summer Break; 10:00am Infant CPR and Choking Training; 

2:00pm TBS-EV Board Meeting 
Mon. Jun 12 7:00pm Introduction to Yoga 
Wed. Jun 14 9:00am Summer Tai Chi; 7:00pm Introduction to Yoga 
Fri. Jun 16 6:00pm Young Family Shabbat and Community Dinner 
Sat. Jun 17 9:00am Shabbat Services 
Sun. Jun 18 Summer Break 
Mon. Jun 19 7:00pm Introduction to Yoga 
Wed. Jun 21 7:00pm Introduction to Yoga 
Fri. Jun 23 6:00pm Shabbat Services 
Sat. Jun 24 9:00am Shabbat Services 
Sun. Jun 25 Summer Break 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

SUMMER BREAK:  We are on Summer Break – there will be no Religious School 
or Regular Classes. The Judaica Shop and Library will also be closed for the 
summer.   
 

GIRLS’ NIGHT IN:  June 10th at 7:00pm.  All girls 6th - 9th grade. This is an 
opportunity for us to get together do some crafting, visiting, bonding and having fun. 
Cost:  $5/person.  Please contact Sarah at sarah.bochenek@tbsev.org for more  
information and to RSVP. 
 

INFANT CPR AND CHOKING TRAINING:  Please join us on Sunday, June 11th 
at 10:00am for an Infant CPR and Choking Training Session at the LBW Training 
Center, 1301 E. University Dr., Ste 104, Tempe 85281.  All are welcome.  $25 at the 
Door.  All proceeds will be donated to TBS-EV. 
 
 

MONTHLY BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: The next Board of Directors of 
TBS-EV monthly meeting is on Sunday, June 11th, beginning promptly at 
2:00pm.  All Board members will be in attendance reporting on their duties and 
assignments. The Board meeting is OPEN to all TBS-EV congregants and all are 
welcome! Your inputs as TBS-EV members are welcome during an open forum, at 
the end of the Board meeting. 
 

INTRODUCTION TO YOGA:  Introduction to Yoga for new and continuing students.  
Mondays and Wednesdays June 12-28 from 7:00pm – 8:00pm, in the TBS-EV 
Social Hall.  Taught by Beth Tyrrell-Prevost.  Cost:  $50 (fee includes all 6 classes in 
session).  Register by contacting the instructor prior to first class – 480-330-7737.  
Drop in rate will be $10 per class, space permitting.   
 

CHANGE IN LOCATION OF SHABBAT SERVICES:  Shabbat Services will be held 
in the Social Hall this summer and will return to the Sanctuary on Friday, August 
11th.  
 

OFFICE HELP NEEDED:  Office coverage is needed for Thursdays from 10:30 – 
2:30pm.  If you can fill that time-slot, please contact Michele Millman at 
michele.millman@tbsev.org. 
 

 ADULT LEARNERS HEBREW SUMMER CAMP:  Learn to read, write, 
comprehend, and speak Hebrew.  Classes will meet June – July.  There is still room 
available.  If interested, please contact Ruti Keren at rutik@cox.net, 480-518-2195.   
 

SUMMER TAI CHI CLASSES:  Tai Chi classes will be available this summer for 
students to maintain “muscle memory” over the summer.  The classes will meet at 
9:00am for approximately 45 minutes on June 14, 28; July 12, 26; August 9 at an 
off-campus location.  Please contact Debora Bloom at debora.bloom@tbsev.org for 
more information.  
 

PLEASE SUPPORT TBS-EV BY SHOPPING AT AMAZON:  Please help generate 
donations for TBS-EV when you purchase items at Amazon using AmazonSmile -
smile.amazon.com.  The AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the 
purchase price from your eligible AmazonSmile purchases. 
 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION: Use the boxtops4education.com website to log on 
to your favorite online shopping sites for books, clothes, software, household items 
and more. Merchants contribute a percentage of purchases back to us. You can 
also bring in your box tops to help benefit the Preschool. 
 

ALUMINUM CANS: Aluminum can donations will help support our General Fund. 
Please place your CRUSHED aluminum cans (beverage cans only please) in the 
administration office mail room.   
 

GREEN DEPOT RECYCLYING:  Please help the environment and TBS-EV by 
placing the following items (and only these items) in the Green Depot recycling bin 
on the south side of the synagogue parking lot:  Cardboard (flattened), Cereal / 
Soda Cartons, Junk Mail, Magazines, Newspaper, Office Papers, Phone Books, 
Shopping Catalogs, School Papers, Shredded Paper (must be bagged). TBS-EV 
will earn money from the materials recycled by United Fibers. 
 

 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS:   
The Office is Open Monday -  Friday, 10:30am – 2:30pm  

Sunday - Closed 
 


